
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

January 13, 2020
The regular business meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioner’ of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Harmon.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 10th at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting minutes of December 9th were approved as written.  Present were Commissioner Harmon, Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg, Assistant Chief Miner and Secretary Berg.  Firefighter Jeff Olson was present.  Community members Andrea Xaver, Sarah Light, Ken Light, Pam Baird and Mike Casey were also present.   
Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  

Sign – Pam Baird and Mike Casey came to the meeting to discuss the progress on the sign for the community room.  Pam asked for a name for the room and for a date for the dedication.  Commissioner Thomson made a motion to accept the proposal for the name “Bob & Becky Gates Community Center” with the dedication taking place August 15th, 2020”.  Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Commissioner Harmon asked for any more discussion.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Generator – Commissioner Gubrud gave an update on the generator.  Chief Berg and Commissioner Gubrud met with the generator salesman and an electrician last week.  They are waiting for the electrician to let them know what the cost will be and they are still looking at generator options.
Community Newsletter – The commissioners would like to see information about the audit, the community room dedication, new recruits, pancake feed and a summary of 2019 calls in the next newsletter.  There was a newsletter sent out last week.
Audit – Commissioner Harmon, Chief Berg and Secretary Berg went to Bellingham to meet with the state auditor’s.  There were no findings.    
Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume for 2019 and 2020.  District 9 responded to 284 calls in 2019.  So far for 2020, we are at 15.  In 2019, we responded to Mount Vernon 24 times.  
New Business: 
Facilities Use – Secretary Berg received two separate facilities use requests.  The commissioners asked her to look up the RCW and give feedback next month.

2020 Chair – Commissioner Thomson made a motion to appoint Commissioner Gubrud the chair for 2020.  Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.   

Chief’s Report: 

· Retention Pond – The pond is very full right now. Chief Berg would like to replace the pipe that goes out to the ditch. Lieutenant Olson will contact the owner of the property that it will effect.
· WSRB – The ratings bureau will be here in March.

· 2019 Marathon Grant - We were not selected for the 2019 grant.  
· New Recruits – We have 7 new recruits.

· Training Unlimited – The commissioners agreed to hire Training Unlimited for 2020.

· Hose Testing – The Company that does our hose testing would like us to sign a three year contract.  The commissioners agreed to have Chief Berg sign the agreement.

· Nozzle Testing – The ratings bureau is going to start requiring testing of nozzles.

· Fill Station – Clear Lake decided not to split the cost of the upgrade to the fill station.  They will be using Sedro-Woolley’s instead.  
Assistant Chief Report:  
· ESO – Assistant Chief Miner and Captain Klinefelter had a meeting with ESO representatives.  He is working on getting the tablets set up with ESO and Active 911.  
· Driver Certification – Lieutenant Olson and Assistant Chief Miner have been working on getting drivers certified. 

· Dispatch – Assistant Chief Miner and Chief Berg have been speaking to dispatch about the dangers our firefighters are facing on calls.  
· Gas Detector Maintenance – Assistant Chief Miner is working on getting someone to take this on. 

· Stipends – Assistant Chief Miner still needs to meet with Firefighter Swint about stipends.

· Company List – Assistant Chief Miner updated the company rosters and uploaded them to ERS.

· Power Supply – Assistant Chief Miner is working on the power supply for the tablets in the vehicles.

· Response Plans – Assistant Chief Miner is going to update the response plans so that we don’t rely on District 4 so much.

Public Comments: N/A 
Executive Session:  
Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve payroll check #’s 2887-2892 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,178.89 and accounts payable check #s 2871-2886 and 2893-2904 in the amount of $29,340.86. Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:48 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Mike Gubrud, Commissioner Chair


